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REF: OIA-11873 

 

Dear  
 
Request made under the Official Information Act 1982 

 
Thank you for your email of 17 of January 2023 requesting the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act): 

 
I want to know how many people have died after being struck by a vehicle whilst correctly 
using a pedestrian crossing 

 
In the last 10 years, How many pedestrians have been killed after being hit by a vehicle when 
the pedestrians were using a zebra crossing in the correct manner? 

 
Please provide details about the crashes and an exact location of those crashes and any 
relevant information about the circumstances surrounding the fatal crashes on pedestrian 

crossings 
 
If possible please include a photograph of the pedestrian crossing where the pedestrians were 

killed (taken at or close to the time of the fatal crash occurring). I expect there will be photos 
you can send me from within the crash report that we’re taken as part of the crash 
investigation and after the victims remains have been removed. Please only send photos that 

have been taken after the victims remains are removed or covered/ blanked out from images 
 
The data you requested is being provided to you in the attached spreadsheet: 

 OIA-11873.xlsx 
 
The data in the spreadsheet should be read in conjunction with the caveats on the first page of the 

spreadsheet. 
 
We have provided the factors contributing to the crashes involving pedestrians, however, these are 

provided in a summarised table in order to protect the privacy of individuals. 
 
The last part of your request regarding photographs has been transferred to New Zealand Police to 

answer.  Photographs form part of the Traffic Crash Reports (TCR).  Section 211, of the Land 

Transport Act 1998, enables any person to make a request for Traffic Crash Reports held by New 
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Zealand Police. Further information about this is available here: https://www.police.govt.nz/advice-

services/accessing-information/request-traffic-crash-report-tcr  

 
In line with Waka Kotahi policy, this response will soon be published on our website, with personal 
information removed. 

 
If you would like to discuss this reply with Waka Kotahi, please contact Kerry Greig, Manager Data 
Services, by email to kerry.greig@nzta.govt.nz or by phone on (04) 894 5251. 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

Galina Mitchelhill 
Senior Manager, Research and Analytics 
 

 
 
 

 
 




